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August 7, 2015

The California Farm Bureau Federation would like to submit the following comments regarding the “Transportation Symposium to Discuss 50% Petroleum Reduction Goal” held at on July 8th. 

Ninety-two percent of all California’s transportation fuels today are based on petroleum – gasoline and diesel. The remaining 8% is made up of biofuels, propane, natural gas and electricity. Californians use about 13 billion gallons of gasoline and 3.3 billion gallons of diesel fuel in a year. Cutting petroleum consumption in half in just 15 years means we need to take 8 billion gallons of gasoline and diesel out of our available supplies every year. 
According to the U.S. Energy Information Administration, U.S. ethanol production averaged 41 million gallons a day in 2014 – or about 15 billion gallons for the year. Replacing half of California’s gasoline supply with ethanol would consume almost half the entire U.S. production. Animal feed prices are tied closely with corn production. If an increased amount of corn goes to ethanol production, our feed prices will rise dramatically. We are concerned that a 50% petroleum reduction goal will force reductions in the supply of gasoline and diesel before sufficient volumes of affordable alternatives or technologies are available to replace them.

Thomas Reinhart, Southwest Research Institute, stated in his presentation that the LCFS will not provide sufficient reductions in next fifteen years. Getting a biorefinery built in California to service even a small portion of our needs will be faced with the challenges of meeting air quality standards and environmental justice opposition. If we plan to import the majority of our biofuels,  the life cycle analysis of this effort would have to be carefully weighed to insure a net environmental benefit. 
We understand that biofuels is only one part of the proposed framework and that reducing VMT, vehicle efficiency improvments, increased use of zero emission vehicles and high-speed rail are also part of the plan. But many of these are not efforts that can be easily incorporated into agricultural operations. Producing food and getting it from field to fork requires fuel and vehicles and that will not dramatically be different in fifteen years. 
ARB needs to commit that any fuel reduction goal will only be achieved without loss of mobility and include a clear combination of measures in planning, economic analysis and cost-effeictive incentives that does not ban petroleum. Offramps must be included to address any unforeseen complications. While we will work with you to find viable solutions to being more efficient, we do not support an unrealistic fuel reduction goal that will put our state’s farms and ranches at an ecoomic disadvantage. 
Sincerely, 


[image: image2.png]



Cynthia L. Cory
Director, Environmental Affairs

